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Learn More About the New  Roadway and 
Sidewalks Planned for Holden in 2019

MoDOT is planning a project to rehabilitate 
the aging roadway, sidewalks, and drainage 
structures of Route 58 (2nd St./Pine Street) and 
Route 131 (Olive/Lexington St.) in the City of 
Holden. 

Why is MoDOT doing this project?  

The current infrastructure needs aƩ enƟ on. The 
Route 58 roadway was last resurfaced in 2006; the 
Route 131 roadway was last resurfaced in 2009.  
All of the exisƟ ng sidewalk is in poor condiƟ on 
and does not meet ADA standards.  Most of the 
exisƟ ng sidewalk is more than 90 years old.

What is MoDOT Doing? 

The project will consist of roadway resurfacing, 
new curbing, drainage and sidewalk 
improvements.

As part of the sidwalk improvements, the majority 
of the steps will be removed and the sidewalk 
adjacent to the doors of local businesses will be 

fl at.  Ramps with landings will be provided. See 
reverse for sample plans. 

Crews will also fi ll in exisƟ ng ditches. New 
sidewalk will be closer to the road with new 
curbs and guƩ ers in the residenƟ al areas.

ConstrucƟ on WILL require lane and shoulder 
closures to reconstruct the sidewalks. For 
short periods of Ɵ me the routes may be closed 
(one or two blocks at a Ɵ me) and traffi  c will be 
detoured.

When does construc  on begin? 

ConstrucƟ on is scheduled to begin the summer 
of 2019 and be complete by late Fall 2020.

To learn more, visit 
www.modot.org/kansascity and click on 
Major Projects for details. 




